OFFICE OF THE VICE CHANCELLOR

ANNOUNCEMENT ON MEASURES TO PREVENT CORONAVIRUS
TRANSMISSION

To all UR students and staff,

In line with the Government of Rwanda’s new measures to prevent Coronavirus
transmission, the University of Rwanda will stop all teaching activities from
Monday 16™ March 2020. Students shall be informed about the resumption of
teaching in due time.

Students are required to have vacated from their respective campuses by
Spm on Monday 16" March, 2020. Students should note that the transport
facilitation provided by the Ministry of Education is only for secondary
school students.

All international students are required to register with the Directors of Student
Welfare in their respective campuses indicating their residences and contacts to
ease their assistance, if need be. International students who stay in University
hostels are not required to vacate by Spm on Monday 16" March 2020, but will
be expected to adhere to instructions as they are communicated.

In the meantime, all students are encouraged to continue their self learning,
taking advantage of online teaching materials.

With due preventive measures in place, University staff are expected to report to
their work stations. Line managers will then assess the feasibility of staff

working from home and shall assign them clear deliverables.

Thank you for your cooperation.
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